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                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 112
 
TO THE SENATE:
 
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill:
 
Senate Bill Number 6440, entitled:
 
    "AN  ACT  to  amend the penal law, in relation to amending the 
defi-
      nitions for gambling offenses"
 
    NOT APPROVED
 
  Penal Law section 225.00 defines  the  terms  for  gambling 
offenses.
Presently, subdivisions 6 and 7-a of section 225.00 define "something 
of
value" and "coin operated gambling device" respectively. This bill 
would
amend  the definition of "something of value" by removing from the 
defi-
nition: 1) forms of credit; 2) any interest in a transfer  of  money 
or
property; or 3) the extension of a service, entertainment or a 
privilege
of playing a game without charge. It appears from the sponsors' 
memoran-
da  that the intent is to clarify "that coin operated amusement 
machines
that provide an extra ball, time or game does not constitute 
'something
of value' and therefore is not, per se, 'gambling.'
 
  Regarding  the  definition  of  a "coin operated gambling device," 
the
bill removes the language that provides that a device is  still  a 
coin
operated  gambling  device  even if it may require adjustment or 
manipu-
lation to operate as such. There is no justification  in  the 
sponsors'
memoranda for the deletion of this language.
 
  The changes proposed by this legislation go far beyond the stated 
goal
of  rejuvenating  the  amusement  machine  industry  in  this State. 
The



language deleted from  the  definition  of  a  "coin  operated 
gambling
device"  would  remove  the  phrase  that  currently prevents the use 
of
certain amusement machines as gambling devices by adjusting, 
manipulat-
ing  or  repairing  the  machines  such that they become a coin 
operated
gambling device. And the changes to  the  definition  of  "something 
of
value"  apply  not  only to "coin operated gambling devices," but to 
any
form of gambling under Penal Law Article 225.
 
  While I support the goal of ensuring the  vitality  of  the 
amusement
machine  industry in this State, I cannot do so at the expense of 
public
safety. The changes proposed  by  this  bill  could  weaken 
enforcement
efforts  against  actual illegal gambling throughout the State. I am 
not
aware that there has been a spike in the number of criminal 
prosecutions
or citations against amusement machine operators who operate free 
plays
for  pinball  or  other arcade games to warrant enactment of this 
legis-
lation at this time.
 
  The bill is disapproved.                  (signed) DAVID A. 
PATERSON
                              __________


